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We take pride in our students, whose great talent is 
not only confined to academic and co-curricular 
achievements, but also in linguis�c, cultural, musical, 
aesthe�c and athle�c aspects.  This was exemplified 
by the performances taking place at the School Hall, 
which won the thunderous applause and admira�on 
of the spectators, with parents, alumni, schoolmates 
and visitors inclusive.

We took great pride in witnessing the historical 
moment when the founda�on plaque was 
unveiled by our School Founders, which officially 
marked the opening of our Kai Tak campus.  The 
ceremony was followed by the ritual of filling in 
the �me capsule with memorable objects from 
different key stakeholders, led by our former 
School Supervisor, Mr. Poon Shun Kwok, Albert.  It 
is our honour to have our dis�nguished alumnus, 
Ms. Naomi Chung, Head of Xiqu, Performing Arts, 
West Kowloon Cultural District to officiate at the 
opening ceremony.  Ms. Chung also delivered a 
speech that cap�vated the hearts of the audience.
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An array of programmes had been arranged for our 
visitors during our Open Day cum S1 Informa�on Day.  
They ranged from exhibi�ons, learning ac�vi�es, 
learning celebra�on presenta�ons, demonstra�ons, 
academic talks, campus tours, inter-school games 
compe��on, alumni performance, to student 
performances.  The twin 3-metre mascots designed 
by S5A received and took photos with all the 
par�cipants near the School Hall.

I am delighted to share with you that 
our Open Day cum S1 Informa�on 
Day held on 16-17 December 2022 
not only manifested the unity of the 
Cogni�o community but also the 
concerted efforts of our staff, 
students and alumni.  I would like to 
take this opportunity to express my 
hear�elt gra�tude to everyone for 
their par�cipa�on, dedica�on and 
involvement in making this 
momentous event with a huge party 
of visitors an unparalleled success.  
Also, it was high �me that we paid 
tribute to our founders as well as 
predecessors who have laid the 
groundwork for the prosperous 
development of the school.

In this academic year, a series of 
fes�ve events to celebrate our 
Diamond Jubilee have been and will 
be taking place.  We are looking 
forward to the Joint-School Speech 
Day to be held in the Queen Elizabeth 
Stadium on 14 January 2022.  We are 
very privileged to have Dr Choi 
Yuk-Lin, JP, Secretary for Educa�on, as 
our guest of honour.  

Throughout the next 60 years, we will 
keep striving to realise the lyrics of 
our College Song – to consolidate 
Cogni�o College as “forever a school 
of fame”, and, as always, “we are 
proud to bear thy name”.  Cogni�o 
Diamond, External Brilliance!
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